




Rectorôs Easter Letter 

I donôt know about you, but for me there is nothing more annoying in the middle of a great film to have the words 

 
  

flashed up on the screen.  The pumping in your heart and adrenaline rush, all get diverted into disappointment and the 
scrabble for the remote to find out when the next episode will be.  Yet as we slope off to bed or go to work the next morning, 
the importance fades as our busy lives take over.    For Christians, Easter can be very much like that.  We are reminded of 
Jesusô death on the cross on Good Friday, then after a short break to have the episode continue on Easter Sunday, with his 
joyful resurrection.  Three days, we can cope with that.  But after Easter we find ourselves waiting for the final episode, the  

 

 

promise that Jesus left, that he would return again one day.  Today there is the danger that in our busy world we have  
forgotten that there is still one more episode to see.  One final climax where all the story lines will be resolved.  Today as  
the world fragments into little splinter groups, surely we all need more than ever is to have a ray of hope, something to look 
forward to.           

 

 

Godôs promise to the world is still awaiting that final episode and it is something we should all be able to draw hope from.  It 
is not that the director or program coordinators have forgotten to schedule the final show, but that the final program will be a 
show-stopper so God  wants nobody to miss it and it will be worth all the wait. 

 
  

Looking forward to seeing you all at final block buster         Happy Easter                    Simon 

Palm Sunday 13
th
 April 

On Palm Sunday we remember Jesus entering into Jerusalem on a donkey and being greeted by crowds who waved palm 
branches like banners in their joy.  This year, Palm Sunday falls on a Benefice Sunday when all our five village churches 
meet together to worship.  As this is a special Sunday we will be meeting for 10am at All Saints School, Croughton to start 
our service with the blessing of the Palm Crosses and then we process to church, re-enacting in a small way Jesusô entry 
into Jerusalem.  At church we will listen to a dramatised telling of his passion, the last week of his life before his death.   
Refreshments follow the end of the communion service.  

Palm Sunday Praise 13
th
 April 

On Sunday afternoon you are invited to celebrate Palm Sunday for ALL the Family at Pizza Praise at Aynho. 4.30pm.  
Come along to hear and explore the Easter Story. 

Holy Week 14
th
 -19

th
 April 

Holy Week is  between Palm Sunday and Easter and is the most holy week of the Christian year.  Each day there are special 
services in each of our five churches as we relive Jesusô final week. This has always been a time when Christians made  
extra efforts to attend church. 

Compline Services ï 7.0pm 

Compline Service is a short service of  Night Prayer or Prayers at the End of the Day. Itôs the final short said church service 
of the day . The English word Compline is derived from the Latin completorium, as Compline is the completion of the working 
day. 

14
th
 Monday Aynho .       15

th
 Tuesday Croughton.          16

th
  Wednesday Farthinghoe 

 

Good Friday 18
th
 April 

Is the day that Jesus died on the cross.  It is only ógoodô because his death was followed by his resurrection and proof of his 
power over sin and death.  We celebrate Good Friday at 11am  with an All Age Service in Evenley Village Hall and a Service 

at 11.0am. at Aynho followed by Hot Cross buns.  

In the afternoon we have óAn hour at the crossô at Hinton-in-the-Hedges between 2pm and 3pm as we remember the last 
hour that Jesus suffered before his death.   

Maundy Thursday 17
th
 April  

7pm  Benefice Maundy Communion Meal. 

Sign up in church or email me the.revd.simon@gmail.com to come to the Maundy Thursday communion meal by Monday 
14
th
 March. All Welcome but places limited. 

This will take place in Evenley Village Hall from 7pm and combines a simple 3 course meal with a Communion. 
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This is a reflective service for adults. 

Easter Sunday 20th April 

On Easter Day the church is bursting full of life and joy as we celebrate Jesusô resurrection.  All our preparations 
during Lent come to fullness and completion as we welcome our Lordôs new life into ours.  Our churches are full 
of flowers and colours and the coming of the Paschal Candle signifies Jesusô presence with us and his disciples. 
The empty Easter Egg reminds us of the empty tomb.  The Egg full with sweets reminds us of the gift of new life 
that Jesus brings.  Come and join the celebration.     

New ALL AGE SERVICE  for AYNHO 

Come and join the celebration at 10:30am with activities and Easter Egg Hunt followed by a short All Age Family 
Service  

at 11am.       Starting Sunday 27th April at St. Michaelôs. 

****************************************************************************************************************************** 

FIORI MUSICALI are once again bringing their sacred Baroque Music to   St. Michaelôs Church on Friday 16th 

May 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ñThank-youò To all friends in Aynho from the Picton Family for all the cards they have received and for 
the special service offered in Jackôs memory.       Narayana 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Vivaldi& Handel 
Beautiful Baroque music in stunning Georgian 

surroundings 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St aƛŎƘŀŜƭΩǎ Church 
Aynho OX17 3BG 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fiori Musicali Chamber Ensemble 

Kerstin Linder-Dewan violin  

Penelope Rapson director 

Friday 16 May 7.30pm 
20% off for children, students, 

unemployed, and blue badge holders 

Optional supper afterwards at Cartwright Arms £20 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Soprano Judit Felszeghy όƛƴ ŎƻǎǘǳƳŜύΣ Ƨƻƛƴǎ CƛƻǊƛ ŦƻǊ ƳǳǎƛŎ ōȅ ǘǿƻ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōŀǊƻǉǳŜΩǎ Ƴƻǎǘ 
flamboyant composers. 
 
Handel  - Trio sonata in G minor 
Vivaldi  - Cello sonato in B flat 
Handel - Di cor mio 
Handel - bŜƭƭ ŘƻƭŎŜ ŘŜƭƭΩƻōƭƛƻ 
Vivaldi - La folia 

Tickets: fiori-musicali.comτ01327 360931 

locally from Graham Gibbsτ01869 819727 
 

Supported by South Northamptonshire Council 

 

fiori-musicali.com 

£20/£15 



BIODIVERSITY GROUP 
With the arrival of a lovely warm spring, all of nature is bursting in to life in celebration of the coming sum-
mer. The Biodiversity Group will certainly be seeking to enhance the habitat around the Sports Field. Here 
are some other tips from Natural England to give nature a helping hand: 
Brighten your garden with flowers to provide pollen and nectar for bees, butterflies and other insects all 
year round. Many garden plants are as good for wildlife as wild flowers are. These include aubrietia and 
flowering currant in spring; buddleia, lavender and thyme in summer; and sedum, Michaelmas daisy and 
hebe in autumn. 
Have a variety of trees, shrubs and climbers or a mixed hedge which will give food and shelter to wildlife. 
Good small trees for blossom and berries include rowan, crab apple and hawthorn. Ivy provides shelter 
for nesting birds, plus autumn flowers for nectar, and winter berries for birds and small mammals; moths 
love honeysuckle. 
Create a pond or just use an upturned bin lid or a sunken washing bowl filled with water. Make sure it has 
one sloping side to allow creatures an easy way out, and add lots of plants. 
Leave a pile of dead wood in a shady spot to make a home for anything from beetles to other useful mini-
beasts. 
Build a compost heap, which is good for everything living in it and growing on it. Compost heaps also 
shelter many useful creatures, like slow worms that eat slugs. 
Provide food and water for birds all year round. 
 
Bird of the Month 
House Martin 
House martins have glossy blue-black upper parts and white under parts.  They are similar 
to the swallow, but have a white rump, white feathered legs and a shorter, less forked tail. 
They are fast, highly manoeuvrable and specialists at catching their prey of flies, beetles 
and aphids on the wing. In April they return to the UK often feeding over wetlands for a 
while before returning to their traditional nest sites. They nest in colonies, with both birds 
building the mud cups under the eaves of houses, under motorway bridges and even under 
circular lamp column shades. Nests are frequently used for several years, often by the same adult birds 
or juveniles. The female lays 4 ï 5 eggs and both birds take it in turns to incubate them and feed the 
young.  Sometimes juveniles from the 1st clutch will help feed the young of the next.  They remain here 
through the summer returning to the sub-Saharan savannah in Africa in September or October. Once to-
gether, house martins are paired for life.  Although still numerous and widespread, recent moderate de-
clines earn them a place on the amber conservation list.  In 2012 Aynho had 35 nests with breeding birds 
in! 
Did You Know? 
Ŀ  It is estimated that a house martin can eat up to 3,000 flies a day. 
Ŀ  It is illegal to tear down their nests which are protected by law as is the nest of any wild bird during the 
breeding season. 
Ŀ  Traditionally house martins nesting on your house were considered to be a lucky mascot. 
Ŀ  A Danish car ferry held up to 9 house martinôs nests for more than a decade.  The birds boarded the 
ferry immediately it docked after its 2 hour round trip and successfully reared all young on more than one 
occasion. 
 
************************************************************************************************************************ 
 

ContinuingééòST.MICHAELôS CHARITY SUPPORTò -  ñTEAR FUNDò 

TEARFUND is a Christian organisation inspired by the values of love, hope and transformation to the 

poor in the world regardless of race, religion, nationality or gender.     It was founded in 1968 from the 

Evangelical Alliance with the aim of bringing Christian compassion together with practical action in the 

fight against poverty wherever the need is greatest. Recognising that the needs of those living in poverty 

are complex, the charity operates through local churches. These churches are aware of the specific re-

quirements of the surrounding community and are best placed to meet them. Although physical well being 

is vital, the charity also works towards making lasting changes in lives to escape poverty. 

Most of its work is long term but since 1994 TEARFUND has a department that works with other charities 

in the face of disaster.  



What happens on Wednesday nights  in your Village Hall  

 

A.R.M.S. (Aynho Recorded Music Society)  Wednesday April 2nd  7.30pm 

The March meeting was presented by Gill and started with two requests by members of 
the society. These were the ñBlue Danubeò waltz and ñThe Grand Marchò from Aida. 
The practice of including ñspecial requestò is actively encouraged by your committee.           
Gill followed with a programme which featured:  ñRhapsody No.6ò by Liszt and then 
ñFinlandiaò by Sibelius. Griegôs ñMorning Moodò and ñMeditationò by Massenet. The  
session concluded with the ñCello concertoò by Elgar. Altogether a very pleasing  

selection with some interesting and informative comments by Gill. Doris as usual was totally ñon the ballò 
with the technical side.   After the refreshment break Douglas introduced his friends, comprising a sextet 
of two cellos and a violin, two flutes, a piano and soloist. Eleven short pieces were performed, inter-
spersed with some delightful singing.   A very pleasant evening                      

                                                                                     Contact:  Bob Mann Tel:810264 

Photographic Society  Wednesday  April 2nd 7.30pmò .  

 This meeting will be our A.G.M. and will be followed by a presentation from John Credland 
APAGB on ñAudio Visualsò. 

 Meetings are held at the ñCartwright Hotelò, and a warm invitation is extended to all.   

                                                             Contact: John Branton www.adanddd.co.uk                                                                                                                                                                

 

Gardening Club 

Wednesday  9th April. Michael Jackson will be giving us an illustrated talk about 
óAspects of Garden Designô.  In 2011 Michael did a wonderful talk on designing his 
own garden and no doubt this talk will be as interesting and informative. His talk 
will be based on three very different gardens in which he has been involved. The 
meeting starts at 8pm in the Village Hall and new members will be very welcome. 

Our Gardening Club trip on Wednesday 14th May will be to the Botanical       
Gardens in Birmingham where there is a great deal to look at and enjoy; there 
are four stunning glasshouses, 15 acres of beautiful gardens including a shrub-
bery and a pleasure garden. There is also a tea room, a shop and a  
gallery ï so plenty for everyone.  

Jean Skuce will be taking names and money at our meeting in April. The cost of the trip will be Ã19.00 per 
person and the coach will leave from the bus stop at 9.30am and we should be back in Aynho around 
5.30pm. 

Thinking ahead - the Gardening Club will have a table at óMaytime in the Squareô which will take place on 
Saturday 17th May. If you can pot up any extra seedlings - both flowers and vegetables - these would be 
very welcome, as would any perennials if you are dividing plants in your borders.    

Contacts: Annabel Bellamy Tel:810847         or        Kath Arnold Tel:811868 

 

 Womenôs Institute ï Wednesday April 16th  7.30pm 

 ñVegan Cuisineò by Lucy Hodges 

  Tea Hostesses: Mrs.Kath Arnold  & Mrs.Barbara Williams            

   Contact: Barbara Watkins Tel:811152 

 

 

 Aynho History Society ï Wednesday  April 30th   7.30pm 

ñIt will do him more good than going to schoolò  Child labour in 19th Century Oxfordshire 

 Speaker: Liz Woolley ï back by popular demand. 

 Contacts: Rupert Clark  Tel:810603  ru.clark@btinternet.com     Peter Cole Tel:811261 

http://www.adanddd.co.uk/
mailto:ru.clark@btinternet.com

